
 

 

 

It is just amazing to think that 

he dwelt among us,  

like any of us,  

identifying himself fully  

with the human condition  

BEING GOD ! 
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In case you want to participate to 
our ministry financially:  
 
Account nº            
ES86 0049 0097 8021 11206894   
Bank : BSCHESMMXXX          
Concept:  MCE-Arjona 
 
For the US, donate online : 
www.ecmi-usa.org/give-online  

   
Many thanks to all those who 
prayed for our recent deputation 
trip to the United States, and 
many thanks to all those who 
hosted us there! God protected 
and blessed us in all the places we 
went through, from Washington 
D.C. to San Diego, passing through 
8 states and sleeping in 18 differ-
ent beds! God is good, and it was a 
pleasure to share what God lets us 
do of His work with people and 
churches that support us, and also 
with some new people in new 
places .   
 

 
 
 We once again felt the hospitality 
and affection of many people, and felt 
very privileged to have so many 
brothers and sisters in the faith who 
love us, pray for us and support us 
financially. Some new contributors 
have already joined in supporting us, 
and others will do so soon. To all of 
you, many thanks! Please keep     praying so that we may reach the ob-
jectives that have been set.  
 
 
Arriving back home in mid-November, we hit the ground running with 
our regular activities once again.  

At the local level: preaching, the married couples’ supper, preparing 

our Christmas service, bringing the administration and accounting of 

the Good Samaritan Association up to date, working on the project to 

raise funds for a new van for the Center, etc.      

 

"And the Word    
became flesh, and 
dwelt among us…. 
full of grace and 

truth.”  

(John1:14) 



 

 

At the national level: planning the next M4 events, and promoting the Coaching for Christ ministry; as 
you know, this sports organization from Northern Ireland has been coming to 
Pozoblanco for the last 5 years to promote “soccer and good values” to       

children in various towns of our 
region. A week ago, the      
founder Steve Crawford, and 
Rodney Weir ( Head of develop-
ment) came to Madrid to share 
with leaders from other parts of Spain the possibility of pro-
moting these sporting activities in their areas. Let’s pray 
that this ministry moves forward, and that God raises up 
people here in Spain to launch it and do our part. 

At the ECM level: Francis was at the Mission Leadership Meeting in Germany. He also met with possible 
candidates, and we hosted the Brazilian Director for a few days. 

At the personal level: Francis celebrated his 60th birthday surrounded by family and friends, emotional 
moments and memories over coffee at home, giving thanks for the blessings that God has given him these 
60 years . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It has been quite a hectic and busy month, but we are happy. Our children and grandson 
are here at home now, to celebrate Christmas. We give thanks for each of them, and take 

this opportunity to wish you a... 
 

 Merry Christmas 
and a  

New Year in 2020 
full of the     

blessings of our         
Heavenly Father ! 


